TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

WATER DEVELOPMENT TASK FORCE

11/12/15

APPROVED MINUTES

The meeting of the Town of East Hampton’s Water Development Task Force was held at the Colchester / East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority Meeting Room on Thursday, November 12, 2015 at 6:30 P.M. 

In Attendance: Mark Barmasse, Ralph Nesci, Tim Csere, Rowland Rux, Meg Wright, Alan Hurst
Not In Attendance: Ted Hintz 
Other Attendee(s): Tim Smith: Public Utilities Administrator 
1. Call to Order

Chairman Barmasse called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
2. Approval of Minutes: October 8, 2015
Mr. Hurst made a motion seconded by Mr. Nesci to approve the Meeting Minutes as presented from October 8, 2015. Vote: 4-0-2 (Mr. Csere and Mr. Rux abstained as they were not at the October Task Force Meeting). Motion Passed. 
3. Public Comment
Phil Visintainer: 12 OX Yoke Cr. – Just a resident interested in a Municipal Water System and here to listen. 
4. New Business

a. Approval of 2016 Meeting Dates

Mr. Smith confirmed that members wanted to continue with the same schedule for 2016, the 2nd Thursday of each month at 6:30 p.m. unless a holiday falls on that day. It was also verified that Old Home Days should not conflict in 2016 given the way the days of the month falls. Mr. Smith will distribute the 2016 Meeting Schedule once it is finalized. 

b. Town Council and Board of Finance Liaisons 
As the BoF Liaison to the WDTF, Mr. Hurst asked if there would be any known changes of liaisons given the election results. While both he and Mr. Hintz are still members of their respective boards, Mr. Hurst stated that he is interested in remaining and confirmed it will be up to the Council and/or Board of Finance Chair as to if any changes occur. 

5. Continued Business

a. Discussion of a Municipal Water System (formerly item 5b)
Mr. Nesci started the discussion by emphasizing the need for some kind of relief for Village Center users. With only 33 users on the eater system, cost is too expensive. He went on to quote a recent resident that came to the WPCA                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               requesting special dispensation for her water bill and showed that based on current rates (that went into affect on 7/15/15) she is paying $0.21/gal for water. Mr. Smith confirmed that that resident is not the only user that has requested some sort of dispensation and that coupled with the recent problems East High Street businesses have had with their wells, it is imminent that the Town will be required to act. Chairman Barmasse then provided the history of water rates to ensure all members had a complete understanding (While the EH WPCA administers the Royal Oaks and Village Center water systems, it does not set the rates. Rate setting is the responsibility of the Town Council. From the time of inception of the Village Center Water System, the Town has subsidized the rates given the low number of users. When the rates were evaluated for the 2015/2016 FY, the Town Council decided to end the subsidy resulting in the full burden being put on the users. These new rates went into effect 7/15/15). 
Discussion continued around both short and long term solutions. Suggestions included items that could be done in parallel with the RfEI process. These suggestions included potential property exploration (S. Main St., Forest St. Pine brook Aquaphor, etc.) for phased development with the belief that regardless of the long-term decision any additional development will result in more customers and could make the existing systems more appealing to potential partners. 
Members agreed that next steps should not only include finalizing the RfEI for approval to publish, but also include requesting that the Town Council commission a study for phased development. In preparation for the latter, Mr. Smith was asked to seek guidance from the Town Manager (and legal council if necessary) about what the appropriate process is for recommending a property purchase to the Town Council. 
b. Update and Finalize Request for Expression of Interest (formerly item 5a)

Chairman Barmasse recapped the history of the RfEI (draft presented to TC for authorization to publish and approval was granted upon review and approval of the final version) which led to the discussion at hand to review and discuss comments and suggested corrections and/or updates. All comments and suggested corrections and/or updates were discussed in detail and agreed upon by all members present. The Public Utilities Administrator was asked to incorporate changes and redistribute the final version via email to all members for final review.  
Mr. Hurst made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Rux that the next version of the RfEI (as updated based on tonight’s discussion) is brought to the Town Council for approval to publish, unless a majority of the Water Development Task Force members (4 or more) advise the Chairman that they do not approve within 1 week of final distribution. Vote 6-0. Motion Passed.
6. Adjournment:

On a motion made by Mr. Hurst, seconded by Mr. Rux and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 7:24 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Renee Bafumi
Recording Secretary

Minutes approved by a unanimous vote of the Water Development Task Force on December 10, 2015.
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